
Newsletter 

 
Outdoor Water Meters:  For those people 
who water flowers, lawns, or fill pools and seek 

sewer relief; the Village is offering a water 
meter for your outdoor spigot.   You will need to purchase the water meter at the Tracy 

Memorial for $15.00.  Just bring your outdoor water meter in for the Clerk to read and reset 
once it reaches close to 999 gallons.  We will apply a credit to your sewer account for each 

meter read.  If watering continues through part of autumn, please remember to return with 
the water meter at the end of watering season so the water meter can be read again and 

reset. This applies to residents “in the Village” only.  Please contact us with any questions. 
 
 

Sewer Clogs:  If you notice that you have a low flow when you flush your toilet or a 
back-up, please call the Village DPW to come out and research the problem.  It may be 

something that they can take care of without a charge.  You can either call them directly at 
(518)392- 2525 or (518)392-5821 ext. 3 and we will reach out to them for you during 

normal business hours. 
 
 

Tax Time: Tax bills have been mailed out.  The last day to pay your taxes this year is 

Monday, July 1st. 
 
 

Water Storage Tank: Construction on the water storage tank has begun! The 
completion date will be middle to end of June, 2019. For safety reasons, we ask that people 
refrain from walking along the access road during the construction phase of the project.  
 

Welcome: We would also like to welcome some new associates to the Village crew: 
 

Mayor – John Howe 
Trustee – Jaimee Boehme 
Trustee – Melony Spock 

Treasurer – Robert Patterson 
Deputy Village Clerk – Trish DeLong 

 
Their contact information can be found on the Village website. 

 
 

dmeyers@villageofchatham.com 
pdelong@villageofchatham.com 
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